
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
We trust that you are all doing very well by the grace of our Lord. 
We arrived safely in Malaysia on the 7

th
 of October after a long and as usual tiring trip. The very same evening we 

ministered in the Petaling Jaya Evangelical Free Church and it was wonderful to meet with so many faithful 
believers. 
The following two afternoons we ministered at the lunch time meetings of two different Full 
Gospel Business Men’s Fellowship chapters. One in Kajang where mr. Sebastian Siah is the 

president and the other in a hotel in Kuala Limpur near the 
Petronas Twin Towers. Mr. David Yap, president of the  PJ 
Damansara Jaya chapter was our host. 
By Divine appointment two young men from Botswana 
attended the meeting. It was wonderful when they came out 
for salvation, knelt on the carpet and committed their live to 
the Lord through prayer. Everyone was blessed because of 
the strange circumstances. Two Southern Africans 
attending a meeting in a far away country and met with 

another Southern African who lead them to the Lord.  
 

 
Bro David Yap invited me to attend the annual member’s conference of the Full 
Gospel Business Men’s Fellowship on Saturday morning. I have been greatly 
encouraged to listen to their current president, Bro Tan Tek Seng’s very 
inspiring message on how to reach the lost.  
 
 
The great highlight was when we attended 
the opening ceremony of our dear friends 
of many years’ church in Petaling Jaya on 

Saturday afternoon. We have known bro Joseph John and sis Vanitha for the 
last 10 years. Ten years ago they met in a house church in the old city, now 
God has blessed them with beautiful modern facilities that can seat more than 

500 worshippers.   The Superintendant of 
the Malaysian Assemblies of God, Bro Ong, 
was the guest speaker at the very beautiful 
ceremony. He spoke with great emphases on the 
importance of the supernatural work of the Holy Spirit 
during church meetings and in our lives. 
Sunday morning the church had the thanksgiving service 
and I was honoured to be the speaker. 
 

 
 
 
On Tuesday morning we  
travelled by bus to  
Singapore.  
 
Love you Lots! 
 

 

Johan and Ina      

Word to World Ministries 
Word to World Schools 

 

P.O. 2265, Kocksvlei, 1764 
Cell: 0824120964; 0844010845. Fax no: 0866573790 

e-mail: wtwministries@hotmail.com 

Web Page: www.wtwministries.co.za 

 Malaysia: 7-13 October 2009  

 

 

 

Bank: First National Bank 
Account Name: Word to World Ministries 
Account No.: 62061360336 
Branch Code: 231002  
(New Park)  


